
Abstract

The operation expense for this fiscal year in Africa
(excluding North Africa) was 95 million yen. One of the
reasons is the overall decrease in the number of
personnel exchange projects.
In the cultural projects in Africa, the Foundation
conducted a demonstration of ikebana in Sudan and a
performance of Tsugaru Jamisen in Kenya, Senegal
and South Africa. In the image field, the Japanese Film
Festival in South Africa, Uganda and Kenya were
received favorably.
In Japanese-Language field, the Foundation conducted
a touring seminar in Madagascar and Kenya, gave a
lecture for Japanese-Language instructors on the
teaching method of beginners’ oral communication and
the usage of audio-visual teaching materials, and
contributed to the formation of a network among
Japanese-Language instructors.
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Total amount of operations: 95 million yen




